
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 19, 2006

OUTDOOR SKATEBOARD PARK IN THE CITY OF VAUGHAN

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Community Services, in consultation with the Director of Parks 
Development, the Director of Recreation and Culture and the Director of Reserves and 
Investments recommend: 

1. That this report be received for information; and, 

2. That this project be considered for capital funding in the 2007 budget. 

Economic Impact 

There will be up to a $498,000.00 impact on the capital budget (taxation) should Council approve 
the capital funding request as part of the 2007 budget cycle.  If approved during the 2007 capital 
budget cycle, an annual operating cost of $15,000.00 will be required in the operating budget. 

Purpose

The purpose of this report is to provide the Council with information relating to a proposed 
outdoor skateboard park at Concord Thornhill Regional Park in the City of Vaughan. 

Background - Analysis and Options

At its meeting of December 12, 2005, the following recommendation was adopted by the 
Committee of the Whole:  

“that the deputation of Mr. Michael Brooke, Publisher, Concrete Wave Magazine, 
1054 Centre Street, Suite 293, Thornhill, L4J 8E5 and written submission dated 
November 3, 2005, the Concrete Wave magazine and the Best of the West 
Skatepark Guide submitted, be received and referred to staff for a report”.   

According to the market research conducted by BoardTrac, there are over 1 million skaters in 
Canada and 12.4 million skateboarders in the United States. In Canada, there are more people 
that skateboard than participate in organized hockey. This sport is not a passing trend and is 
supported by the fact that USA Today indicates that anywhere from 2-3 skateparks are built each 
week in the United States alone. 

The pressure to build skateparks has grown dramatically over the last 5 years. Increased focus 
on skateboarding in the media (the X-Games and Gravity Games, for example) has fueled this 
growth. Many municipalities in the GTA are constructing large skatepark facilities to meet the 
demand. These municipalities include Mississauga, Burlington, Toronto, Markham and numerous 
skateparks in Brampton (refer to Attachment ‘C’). 

The City of Vaughan currently has only one established skate park facility which is located at the 
Vellore Village Community Centre. This skatepark, on average attracts an estimated 50 – 100 
novice and intermediate skaters daily during the weekends and slightly fewer numbers during the 
weekdays. The skatepark operates unsupervised and has been extremely popular for children 
and youth.

As outlined in his deputation to City of Vaughan Committee of the Whole and in recent 
correspondence (refer to Attachment ‘A’), Mr. Brooke has committed to raising $500,000.00 in 
donations that would be added to any future City of Vaughan capital funding with the intent of 
designing and constructing a world class skate park. A formal agreement will be established with 



Mr. Brooke whereby the City of Vaughan, pending approval by Council, will match dollar for dollar 
the donations generated by Mr. Brooke. The City of Vaughan’s maximum financial contribution, 
subject to Council approval is $498,000.00. It is anticipated that the donations will be recognized 
through naming rights or signage at the facility.  

As publisher of Concrete Wave Magazine, Mr. Brooke states that he will utilize his contacts in the 
skateboard community to assist in initiating this project. He has committed to provide space within 
each Concrete Wave Magazine issue that will document the progress of the fundraising efforts 
and the project. In addition an advertisement that will publicize the opening day has also been 
committed.

Monetary donations for the design and construction of a “world class skatepark facility” at 
Concord Thornhill Regional Park will be administered through the City of Vaughan Finance 
Department.

Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

Through the innovative use of sponsorship, this report encourages Public Private Partnerships 
throughout the organization.   

This report recommends a change from the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have not been allocated. 

Conclusion

That Council receive this report for information and that a capital funding request be brought 
forward for consideration in the 2007 capital budget cycle. 

Attachments

Attachment ‘A’ – Mr. Michael Brooke Correspondence dated May 16, 2006 
Attachment ‘B’ – Concord Thornhill Regional Park Location Map 
Attachment ‘C’ – Summary of Skateboard Parks in Surrounding Municipalities 

Report prepared by:

Paul Gardner, Director of Parks Development, Ext. 3209 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marlon Kallideen 
Commissioner of Community Services 
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